










2540-50 
Dead Animal 
Disposal  

DEAD ANIMAL DISPOSAL SERVICE 
Report of the Director of Engineering dated February 5, 2020 recommending 
that Council direct staff to undertake a 1-year pilot for contracting the disposal of 
dead animals on public property and submit a resource request for 2020 based 
on the estimated financial implications. 
 
MOVED by Councillor Plant and Seconded by Councillor Brice: “That 
Council direct staff to undertake a 1-year pilot for contracting the disposal 
of dead animals on public property and submit a resource request for 2020 
based on the estimated financial implications.” 
 
 
Council deliberations: 

 Support contracting out of service for pilot program. 

 Police should not be managing the disposal of dead animals. 
 

The Motion was then Put and CARRIED 
 
Moved by Councillor Brownoff and Seconded by Councillor Brice “That 
Council write to the Provincial Ministry of Environment, with a copy sent to 
the Insurance Corporation of British Columbia (ICBC), to consider 
providing relief of disposal fees for wildlife carcasses “ 
 
Council discussion ensued with the following comments: 
 

 The cost of wildlife disposal, which is handled through the BC Conservation 
office with the Ministry of Environment, is climbing. 

 A letter should be sent to the Minister of Environment. 

 349 wildlife animal carcasses were collected in Saanich last year. 

 The cost of disposal for last year was $4900. 

 500 deer are killed on the regions roads every year. 

 The costs should be picked up by the Insurance Corporation of British 
Columbia (ICBC). 

 
Moved by Councillor Plant and Seconded by Councillor Taylor: “That the 
motion be amended to add that local governments in the Capital Regional 
District be copied on the letter.” 
 

The Amendment was CARRIED 
 

The Main Motion, as Amended, was then Put and CARRIED 
 

Main Motion, as Amended: 
“That Council write to the Provincial Ministry of Environment, with copies 
sent to the Insurance Corporation of British Columbia (ICBC) and the local 
governments in the Capital Regional District, to consider providing relief of 
disposal fees for wildlife carcasses “ 
 
 

 


